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VILLAGE DIARY FOR NOVEMBER 

November      

Friday, 2nd  Bonfire Night 6:30 pm Village Hall Village Hall  

Tuesday, 6th  Fireside Club – Quiz and guys & talk re Parish Plan 2:00 pm Village Hall Village Hall  

Wednesday, 14th  Parish Council Meeting 7:30 pm Village Hall Village Hall  

Saturday, 17th St Nicholas Hospice coffee morning 10:00 am Village Hall Village Hall  

Tuesday, 20th Fireside Club – armchair exercises 2:00 pm Village Hall Village Hall  

Tuesday, 27th Newton Neighbourhood Plan meeting 7:30 pm Village Hall Village Hall  

Friday, 30th Fireside Club – visit to Poplar Nurseries 10:00 am Village Hall   

      

  

 REGULAR EVENTS 

Mondays Yoga classes (term time only) 9:30-11 am VH – Call 
313662 

VH – Call 313662 9:30-11 am 

Mon & Thurs Western Partner Dance Club 7:00pm VH- Call 371006 VH- Call 371006 7:00 pm 

Thursdays Short Morning Prayer with Rev. Judith 9:00 am Church Church 9:00 am 

Fridays Art & Craft Group 1:30 pm VH – call 
312346 

VH – call 312346 1.:30 pm 

Fridays Sudbury & District War Games Club Evening VH - Call 
312160 

VH - Call 312160 Evenings 

 

 

BIN COLLECTIONS - NOVEMBER 
 

Black: 1, 15th, 29th 
  

Blue/Brown: 8th, 22nd  
 

 

SUFFOLK COUNTY COUNCIL 
HOUSEHOLD WASTE 

& RECYCLING CENTRE 
 

CLOSED WEDNESDAYS 
April to September 

9am until 5pm - Monday to 
Sunday and Bank Holidays  

(Closed Wednesday) 
October to March 

9am until 4pm - Monday to 
Sunday and Bank Holidays  

(Closed Wednesday) 
 

 
 

FIRESIDE CLUB 
Meets on alternate 

Tuesdays 
in the Village Hall 

at 2:00 pm 

NOTICE FROM THE EDITOR 
The Village Newsletter 

reserves the right to refuse to 
publish material which is 
deemed opinionated and 

considered libellous, which 
may cause offense. 

Material submitted may be 
edited, according to available 
space within the publication.  

 
 

 
 

NEWTON ART & CRAFTS GROUP 
meets in the Village Hall 

at 1.30pm on Fridays 
 

For more information, call 
Carole Langley -  373548 
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YOUR NEWS 
 
 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 
A big thank you to all who came, helped, donated and brought raffle prizes.  We raised £343. 

Many thanks. 
Carole Langley 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

ST NICHOLAS HOSPICE COFFEE MORNING – SATURDAY 17th NOVEMBER 
We shall be having the popular ‘Water OR Wine’ stall and would be very grateful to receive 
donated bottles of wine.  You can bring them to 13 Links View or if you ring me on 01787 373548 I 
will collect. 
 
We are also having a raffle, bric-a-brac stall and a great pasty and pie stall. 
 
Please come and help us raise as much money as possible for such a worthy cause. 
Many thanks 
CAROLE LANGLEY 
 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

‘VOCAL ZONES’  
New choir meets every Tuesday at 7pm at Little Horkesley Village Hall. 
First night is free, so why not come and give it a try. 
For more information – Tel Elaine Preou on 0771886997 
 
 

Contributions for the next Newsletter 
 by 21st November please to the Editor: 

Sue Crawte, South Hill, Church Road. Newton CO10 0QP 
Telephone:  01787 377664    email: newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com  

COFFEE MORNINGS 
  

17th November – St Nicholas Hospice Coffee Morning 
8th December – All Saints Church Christmas Sale Coffee Morning 

 
All start at 10:00 and take place in the Village Hall. 

mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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YOUR NEWS 
 
Dear Editor 
I wanted to let you know that there are some decent people around who believe honesty to be 
the best policy. 
 
I recently noticed that the pillar supporting our front driveway gate had been damaged and that it 
had become difficult to open and close.  It had happened in the last week or so, but I could not be 
certain when and assumed it was the result of someone using our driveway to turn around. I put it 
down to bad luck and added it to the “To Do List”.   
 
This afternoon, out of the blue, I answered the door to Pete Irving (of Pete Irving Tree Services Ltd 
- Leavenheath) who had recently done some work for us.  He noticed when passing, that the pillar 
had been damaged.  He remembered thinking that maybe he had knocked it when reversing out 
the driveway but at the time, the damage was not evident.  He thought no more until he saw it 
today when he called. 
 
Anyway, to cut a long story short, Mr Irving offered his apologies for the damage caused and is 
arranging for a builder to come and rebuild the pillar. 
 
In my experience, this type of thing does not happen often - hence me wanting to share the story 
.…..by the way, Mr Irving did a great job cutting down the tree at a very good price and I have no 
reservations in recommending him and his firm! 
 
Regards 
Graham Parry 
Newton Lodge Sudbury Road, Newton. 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

HADLEIGH CHORAL SOCIETY 
Saturday, 24th November at 7:30 at St Mary"s Church Hadleigh Suffolk  
Haydn : The Creation 
Gemma Summerfield (soprano) 
John Porter (tenor) 
Owain Browne (bass) 
Colchester Symphony Orchestra 
conducted by Christopher Phelps 
 
Tickets £14 (under 25 free) 
Available from:- 
The Idler Bookshop, 37 high street, Hadleigh 
Choir members, from the website and on the door. 
 
For further information, please telephone: 01473 823 791   www.hadleighchoralsociety.org.uk 

http://www.hadleighchoralsociety.org.uk/
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YOUR NEWS 
CHELSWORTH CHRISTMAS FAIR 
DATE - Saturday 1st December. 
PLACE - All Saints Church Chelsworth. 
TIME 11am - 4pm 
 
ENTRY £3 for Adults  - free for children and Chelsworth residents. 
PARKING - plenty (free) a short walk from the Church. 
 
A traditional Christmas Fair in a beautiful medieval church. There will be more than 20 stalls selling 
gifts, crafts and foodstuffs as well as second hand books and bric-a-brac. Also a bottle tombola. 
Seasonal refreshments will be available and there will be a raffle with lovely, luxury Christmas 
hampers as prizes. Musical entertainment will be provided by the Hadleigh Community Choir. 
Chelsworth is a pretty village, alongside the river Brett, on the B1115, between Bildeston and 
Monks Eleigh. For those wanting a more substantial lunch, our very welcoming village pub, The 
Peacock Inn, is near to the Church, so why not kick-off your festive season with a visit to 
Chelsworth - we will be very pleased to see you. 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

ARTHUR ADAMS 
Arthur died aged 93 on 1st September and we said goodbye to him at Bury St Edmunds 
crematorium on Wednesday 3rd October. 
Arthur was born in London in 1925, and spent his childhood years getting up to the usual boyish 
mischief. He was only 14 when World War II broke out, but even so he helped the firewatchers by 
running messages and did some fire watching. 
Arthur’s lifelong interest was in electricity. He joined the Fleet Air Arm in 1943 and specialised in 
aircraft electrics. In the 1950’s he set up his own business, met Jean and they were married in 
1954, living firstly in Leytonstone and then moving to Billericay in 1956. Arthur’s business was 
going well and Jean was working in sales in the local electricity shop – as she later did in Sudbury. 
They moved to Newton Green in 1977 and soon became involved in village life, making many 
friends. They attended the church and enjoyed many social events in the village hall, particularly 
the pantomimes where Arthur helped backstage while Jean took part in the productions. Arthur’s 
work was much in demand, but he found time to completely rewire the village hall, entirely 
voluntarily; he absolutely refused to accept any payment. Recently the wiring in the village hall 
had to be inspected to comply with regulations, and the contractor commented that it was one of 
the best installations he had ever seen in a public building. Arthur was pleased (but not surprised) 
when I told him this!  
In recent years Arthur joined us in the ‘Last of the Summer Wine’ lunch gathering at the Saracen’s 
Head on Thursdays. He very much enjoyed these occasions, as he did when we went to visit and 
have lunch with Harry Buckledee at St Joseph’s in Sudbury.  
Arthur was a very pleasant person to be with, and always had a smile on his face. He will be fondly 
remembered by his friends in the village. 
Alan Vince 
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23rd September:  Our Harvest Festival Service was conducted by Revd. Gerald Drew. It is always a 
pleasure to welcome him and his wife Jane to All Saints'.  The church was really wonderfully and 
imaginatively decorated with vegetables, fruits and flowers. Revd. Drew took the theme for his 
sermon -- Fruits and Thorns. He had a bowl of beautiful blackberries in one hand and with a sprig 
of bramble covered in thorns in his other hand. This very aptly illustrated life and how it is for all of 
us and how we overcome things. As part of the service there was the presentation of the Symbols 
of the Harvest including a huge Bread Plait baked by a local bakery. We really appreciated all the 
work that went into the preparation of the church and the service. Thank you to Nancy Roser for 
playing for us as we sang the traditional Harvest hymns. 
Following the service we went to the Village Hall which looked great with Harvest touches on the 
tables. We were joined by people from the village and Revd. Drew said a very appropriate Harvest 
blessing at the start and we all enjoyed a lovely meal prepared by members of our church. A raffle 
was held with the usual excitement of winning. While people were drinking teas and coffees, we 
took pieces of the bread Plait for people to have and this symbolised the breaking of bread at the 
church Communion. 
We are so fortunate to have a willing and hardworking team (if small in number) who made this 
event such a success. Thank you to everyone who helped in any way from start to finish. 
A HUGE ' Thank You ' to all who came despite the very heavy rain but they did leave with happy 
satisfied smiles and with a promise to come next year. 
It is easy to prepare events but the clearing away is sometimes forgotten. Thank You to a kind 
couple who helped to remove the aftermath of the Harvest decorations from church -- much 
appreciated. 

Notices:   
11th November 9.30 am Remembrance Service in Church followed by a special Service of 
Remembrance by the War Memorial for 11.00 am. 
8th December:  10.00 am - - Noon. Our Annual Church Coffee Morning  
at the Village Hall. Items for the Raffle and the Tombola will be very welcome. Please come and 
join us. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

All Saints Church, Newton Green 
NOVEMBER 

Churchwarden: VACANCY 
 

Flowers:   Mrs Carole Langley 
Cleaning:         Mrs Fiona Garman 
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BIER 
 

June 1921 
A fund has been running for some time to provide the parish 
with a wheeled hearse (bier). An order was placed with a local 
firm but owing to war restrictions it has only recently been 
possible to execute this work.  
The hearse is now available for use at a charge of 5/- (25pence 
now) on each occasion, to parishioners, deducting from this 
amount any donation that has already been made to the fund, 
on the first occasion of its use by the original subscriber. 
The cost of the hearse (£31.00) has been placed on the Parish 
Fund account, and towards this sum £5-16-5 has been received, 
the amount collected when the purchase of the hearse was first 
suggested.  Further subscriptions are now invited. 
From village newsletters June 1921. 
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NEWTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 
  
The committee have asked if I 
would write a brief history of 
Newton as part of the 
Neighbourhood Plan, with particular 
reference to the historic buildings in 
the village, and to any detrimental 
effect future development might 
have on them. 
The information I have on Newton’s listed buildings is limited to the very basic 
information that was recorded at the time of listing. It would be more satisfactory to 
have a fuller picture of these important buildings, and many current owners may have 
researched their history. If you have this information and are prepared to share it for the 
benefit of the village could you kindly e-mail it to me at alanvince@sky.com, or drop it in 
to me at Barn Cottage, Church Road. 
Many Thanks, 
Alan Vince      01787 373963  

 
                                                  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

MOBILE LIBRARY IN NEWTON! 
The Suffolk mobile library service visits Newton every 4 weeks  

between 4:45pm and 5:00pm. 
It stops in Plamplin Close/Church Road. 

Next visits are: 
 

2018 
10th November, 8th December 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:alanvince@sky.com
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NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 

 
 

WANT TO IMPROVE OR LEARN GOLF? 
Sign up to our Autumn and Winter Group Lessons.  
Starts Thursday 15th November at Joe’s Golf Range, Gt Cornard. 6.30-7.30pm, this 5 week course 
will cover all aspects of the game. Cost £60 (just £12 a session), you will need to buy range balls. 
MEMBERSHIP OPPOURTUNITIES AT NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 
Did you know? If you live in the parish of Newton you can play the old 9 hole course FREE and also 
join the club as a full member in year one for £350, for more details contact 01787 377217. 
Davey points membership from £300 and full membership packages also available. 
Junior membership for under 12’s FREE and Junior Academy Classes every Saturday from 3-
4.30pm, £10pp all equipment provided. 
VISITORS AND SOCIETIES WELCOME 
Attractive society and green fee offers, visit www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk  
GOLF SHOP OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

Open 7 days a week, stocking most leading brands, FREE custom fitting with SKYTRAK 
and Shop and Lesson Vouchers available to make the perfect gift. 
CONTACT DETAILS 
Golf Club 01787 377217, Professional 01787 313215, Email tcoopergolf@aol.com,  

 

 

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  
is 

Wednesday, 14th November 
At  

7:30 in the Village Hall 
 

There is a 15-minute session at the start of the meeting, which is 
 open for public participation.  

If you want to know what is happening in the village, come along and find out. 

http://www.newtongreengolfclub.co.uk/
mailto:tcoopergolf@aol.com
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NEWTON GREEN GOLF CLUB 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
GREAT CORNARD COMMUNITY LIBRARY, HEAD LANE, GT CORNARD, CO10 0JU 

 

Opening Hours 
The Library Closes for lunch during term time 12:15 to 
12:45pm 
 

Term time  
Monday  8:30am – 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Tuesday  8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Wednesday 8:30am - 12:15pm / 12:45pm – 5:00pm 
Thursday 8:30am -  12:15pm / 12:45pm – 7:00pm 
Friday 8:30am -  12:15pm / 12:45pm  - 5:00pm 
Saturday 10:00am – 3:00pm 
Sunday 10:00am – 3:00pm 
 
School holidays 
Monday 10:00am – 1:30pm 
Tuesday 10.00am - 1.00pm  
Wednesday Closed 
Thursday  2.00pm - 7.00pm 
Friday 10.00am - 1.00pm 1.30pm - 5.00pm 
Saturday 10.00am - 3.00pm 
Sunday 10.00am - 3.00pm 
 
Manager Mrs Heather Welch 
Staff Mrs Karen Ludlow 
 Mrs Steph McKnight (Sundays) 
 Mr Tom Veasey (Saturdays) 
Tel. No. 01787 315195 
Email cornard.library@suffolklibraries.co.uk 
Web www.suffolklibraries.co.uk 

http://www.suffolklibraries.co.uk/
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FIRESIDE CLUB 

 
Thursday Sept 27th  
The Fireside Club had an outing to Bawdsey 
Radar Museum. It was a beautiful sunny day, we 
stopped at Wyevales, Woodbridge for coffee 
then went on to the Ramsholt Arms for lunch. It 
was beautiful by the River Deben. Then onto the 
Radar Museum where we viewed the new 
interactive exhibition which was opened in 2017. 
Very interesting and easy to understand. In 1937 
Bawdsey became the world's first operational 
radar station. It was in good use by 1940 for the 
Battle of Britain. In 1954 RAF Cold War site 
became operational. In 1991 it was officially 
closed. 
It was the birthplace of operational radar and 
many people believe that the Battle of Britain 
could not have been won without it.  
 
Photo shows Bob demonstrating radar to Pat. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We then went on to 
Bawdsey Quay and 
looked across the 
shimmering River 
Deben to Old 
Felixstowe where we 
had been the month 
before.  
 
Photo shows Bawdsey 
Quay 
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Tuesday 19th of October   
We went to Spencer's at Wickham St. Paul's for a cream tea and a look around the fruit and play 
area. 

 
Photos show Bob testing the slide and some members deciding who would go next.  

 
 
FIRESIDE CLUB 

 
Future activities: 
  
Nov 6th - A quiz and Barry Coleman is visiting to answer questions on the Parish Plan.  
 
Nov 20th - Arm chair exercises with Sue, please bring your stretch bands.  
 
Nov 30th - An outing to Poplar Nursery pick up 10.00 Village Hall Car Park  
 
Dec 4th - Musical entertainment with Christmas theme, mince pies etc 
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IT’S ALL SO LONG AGO 

Extracts from Parish Magazines from the past 
Compiled by Alan Vince – Village Historian 
 
60 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsleaf produced by Rev A G Ensor. 
NOVEMBER 1958: 
 
Church Flowers and care of Church:  Most of the work connected with the care of the Church 
including the obtaining and arranging of flowers falls on one or two people. They would greatly 
appreciate some help. Perhaps this is a job you would like to do. Would someone also volunteer to 
help with the younger children.  This can be a full-time job in itself for a keen person who is fond 
of children. 
 
Baptisms:  On the 17th of August Lesley Jane, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. Hills and Susan June, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. E.J Joslin. 
 
The Fireside Club:  The outing to Clacton was enjoyed by all. The weather in the morning was very 
unfavourable and the rain fell heavily, At Clacton it was really warm & the sun shone. Many thanks 
to Mrs Bean & others who helped to make the arrangements.          
 
40 YEARS AGO - Newton Newsletter edited by Frank Rowland       
NOVEMBER 1978:  
 
Accident: Once again a tragedy has struck our small community, with the loss of Mrs Cundy in a 
tragic road accident. This has, once again, brought up the old demands for some sort of safety 
precaution through the village, and the W.I, with the able assistance of Mr and Mrs Rufus, plus 
many willing helpers, are organising a petition. After over 20 years of continuous pressure on the 
Authorities, with no result, is there any chance of some action at last? 
 
Mrs. Romola Cundy:  I think everyone in the village was shocked by the death of Mrs Cundy, even 
if many newcomers hardly knew her.  I remember the family coming to live in the Leys Farm many 
years ago when I was about 12. With her three sisters she helped her father on the farm, while 
Dulcie, who was not very strong, stayed with her mother. I remember them going to Church every 
Sunday, and I thought she worked dreadfully hard, but it was a life she loved, and, later on, when 
her parents left Newton, she and her sister Margaret stayed on at Goldings and kept cows. Later 
she married Mr Alexander Cundy, a farmer, and lived for a time at ‘The Elms’, and then for many 
years at ‘The Homestead’ in Cornard Tye. After her mother’s death, Dulcie came to live with her. 
After Mr Cundy’s death, she and Dulcie returned to Newton and lived in Long Gardens, where she 
took a great delight in her garden, and she told me many times that she loved Newton, and in a 
most unobtrusive way she did many little kindnesses for people, especially in illness. We shall all 
miss her familiar figure around the village.                                                                     Norah Millyard 
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The War Memorial:   A very special word of appreciation for Mr Arthur Davey’s tireless work on 
keeping our War Memorial looking spotless for the service on the 12th.  Arthur himself took part in 
the infamous Battle of the Somme, also Vimy Ridge, Deauville Wood and other notorious places.                                                                                                                    
F.R. 
 
 
 
25 YEARS AGO – Newton Newsletter edited by Kathy Searles 
NOVEMBER 1993: 
 
New Bus Service:  Commencing on Wednesday 3rd November, a new bus service will operate from 
Sudbury to Colchester five days a week. Hedingham Omnibus Service 84 will serve all the outlying 
villages, including Stoke-by-Nayland, and certain ones to the General Hospital, Turner Road. 
Hopefully towards the end of November, a new bus, which will have a ramp for the disabled, will 
be in service.  The cost has not yet been settled but will be about £1.25 single. There will be the 
usual concessionary fares. 
 
Neighbourhood Watch: As winter approaches and nights become longer, we should all be extra 
vigilant, being aware that unfortunately we all become a little more vulnerable to the con men and 
the burglar.  National statistics show that a burglary occurs every 40 seconds. One home in 20 is 
burgled each year. Suffolk figures show a rise of 56% in burglaries over the past three years. When 
was the last time you checked the garden shed? Is it locked? Are lawn mowers, bicycles and other 
items such as golf clubs marked?  What about car watch and car security? Fact File on cars – only 
55% of car drivers always lock their vehicles.  One car is stolen in Britain every two minutes. A 
quarter of cars stolen are never recovered by their owners.                                                                                 
Judy Donnelly 

 
 

 
If you would like to help support the village newsletter, the 

production of which relies on fund raising, any cash 
donations are very welcome as are cheques, which should 

be made payable to ‘The Village Newsletter’. 
 

Many thanks 
Sue  

(Editor) 
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TREE SURGEON 

 
 

M: 07515 288736 
O: 01787 228341 
 
 

info@blaketreecare.co.uk 
www.blaketreecare.co.uk 

 
 

 
Providing excellence in: 

Tree Felling – Canopy Reduction – Hedge Cutting 
Tree Shaping and pruning – Stump Grinding 

Pollarding – Emergency Storm Damage 
 

Free Consultation for Small and Large Jobs 
Public Liability Insurance 

 
 
 
 
 
 

          See our reviews on Facebook 
  
 
 
 

mailto:info@blaketreecare.co.uk
http://www.blaketreecare.co.uk/
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Jupiter2000 Security & Fire Safety Consultants 

Helping you make your business safer 

The Regulatory Reform (Fire Safety) Order 2005 is law and it places a responsibility on all 

sizes and types of businesses to carry out a regular Fire Risk Assessment. 

Don`t know how or what to do? Call Jupiter2000 and let us do it for you. 

We help companies reduce security & fire risks to your businesses and staff. We offer impartial 

advice on how to cost-effectively reduce your security risk and/or fire risk. Your risk 

assessment will be both site specific and individually tailored to your business’s needs. 

         Jupiter2000 a local company helping local companies stay safe. 

        www.jupiter2000.co.uk   E-mail - info@jupiter2000.co.uk  07716 860664 

 
 
  

 

 
FRANK MATTHEWS, Upholsterer. 
All upholstery work undertaken. 

Free estimates. 
Tel:  01787 311133. 

 
 

 
HOMEFIELD SHEDS 

& SHELTERS. 
Quality leisure buildings 

made to your requirements. 
Tel: 01787 211485. 

 
 

 
 
 

TRACY POOLE 
High Quality made to measure 

clothing 
Wedding and bridesmaids dresses a 
speciality, all accessories supplied. 

Also, top-quality fleece hats, 
scarves, mitts and coats in stock 
Alterations and repairs.  Curtains 

made. 
01787 376448 

http://www.jupiter2000.co.uk/
mailto:info@jupiter2000.co.uk
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JB Oil Boiler 
Services 

 
Fully Oftec 
registered 

 
Ring 

Jack Butcher 
07885 504036 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



26 
 
 
 

 

DID YOU KNOW? 
YOU CAN KEEP UP TO DATE WITH THINGS HAPPENING IN NEWTON 

ON 
http://newton.onesuffolk.net/   

 
 

 

 
DO YOU HAVE NEW 

NEIGHBOURS? 
 

OR HAVE YOU RECENTLY MOVED 
INTO THE VILLAGE? 

 
Please let your Newsletter know.  

Tel:  01787 377664    
 

email:  
newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
 
 

THIS ADVERTISING SPACE COULD 
BE YOURS FOR 
£25 per annum 

 
 
 

Sue Crawte, South Hill, Church Road. 
Newton CO10 0QP 

Telephone:  01787 377664    email: 
newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com  

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://newton.onesuffolk.net/
mailto:newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com
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Anglian Water  0845 7145145 
Babergh District Council 01473 822801 
Citizens Advice Bureau 01787 374671 
Eastern Energy  0800 7838838 
Police (Sudbury)  01284 774300 
Police (Hadleigh)  01473 383430 
 
West Suffolk Hospital 01283 713000 
Sudbury Community Health Centre 
   01787 886300 
Colchester Hospital 01206 853535 
Misuse of Drugs & Alcohol 
Suffolk Helpline  0800 5870421 

Doctors’ Surgeries  
Hardwicke House 01787 370011 
Meadow Lane 01787 310000 
Siam Surgery 01787 886444 
Boxford Mill Surgery 01787 210558 
 
West Babergh Safer Neighbourhood 
Team 
Sgt 566 Kevin Horton 01473 613500 
 
IF YOUR CALL IS URGENT AND YOU 
NEED IMMEDIATE ASSISTANCE 
ALWAYS CALL 999 
 
POLICE NON EMMERGENCY NUMBER 
CALL 101 

 
USEFUL VILLAGE PHONE 

NUMBERS 
 

PARISH CLERK 
Adrian Beckham 373725 
NEWTON GREEN TRUST 

Philip Taylor 211265 
VILLAGE NEWSLETTER 
Sue Crawte - 377664 
CHURCH WARDEN 

Christine Cornell - 370331 
VILLAGE HALL 

Alan Vince  -  373963 
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

Sue Presland -  379204 
FIRESIDE CLUB 

Wendy Turner  - 372677 
NEWTON ART & CRAFT GROUP 

Carole Langley -  373548 
SARACENS HEAD 

379036 
 
 

 

NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Paul Presland – Chairman 
01787 379204 

Sue Crawte – Vice Chairman 
01787 377664 
Russell Bower 
07838 060878 

Lee Parker 
01787 376073 

Colin Poole 
01787 376448 
Rita Schwenk 
01787 210838 
Philip Taylor 

01787 211265 
 

Adrian Beckham – Parish Clerk 
01787 373725 

 
 

NEED A NUMBER? 
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THE GAINSBOROUGH LINE  
Sudbury  to Marks Tey for connections to London & other destinations 

Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday 

0530 1426 0626 
0726 

and then at the same 
minutes past each hour 

until 
2326 

0740 
0840 

and then  
at the 

same minutes 
past each hour until 

2140 

0629 1526 

0716 1632 

0759 1732 

0846 1837 

0933 1937 

1026 2032 

1126 2126 

1226 2226 

1326 2326 

Marks Tey to Sudbury 

Monday to Friday Saturday Sunday 

0601 1501 0601 
0701 

and then at the same 
minutes past each hour 

until 
2301 

0715 
0815 

and then at the same minutes past 
each hour until 

2115 

0652 1601 

0739 1707 

0822 1805 

0909 1911 

1001 2005 

1101 2101 

1201 2201 

1301 2301 

1401  

The Village Newsletter accepts no liability for any inaccuracy 
 or for any changes to timetables. 

 

 

 To advertise in the Village Newsletter, 
please call 01787 377664 

or email newtonvillagenewsletter@gmail.com 
 

Please note The Village Newsletter accepts no responsibility or liability  
for inaccuracies or errors in adverts submitted. 


